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AOH President’s Message 

Friends, 

I am pleased to be writing my first President’s message for the 
Division’ monthly Newsletter.  

I have learned a lot from Joe McCusker during my time serving as 
his Vice President for the last two years.  Between my VP 
experience in Watertown, and experience serving as Division 
President for the New London, CT division (2012-17), I hope to 
strike a balance between continuity with the Division 14 leaders 
who came before me, and invigorating some parts of our 
organization. But first, a series of disclaimers... 

- I am not from Watertown.  I have a lot to learn about how thing 
operate between the Division and the Hall, the LAOH, the Church 
and all the business and groups that interact with and support the 
Division. I will move forward cautiously and with great care, but 
apologies in advance when I don’t know something I should.  

- I have a lot of capacity to get things done, but I don’t have the 
capacity to replace the McCusker engine that kept our Division 
humming along for so long.  Hence I will continue to encourage 
each and every one of you to help where you can and to give some 
of your time, your talent, and in some cases, your treasure to grow 
the Division and/or enhance the member experience.  

Finally, anybody who knows me knows that I am open to 
suggestions and susceptible to reason.  If you have a good idea 
about how we can support the “Three Cs”: the Church, the 
Community and our Irish Culture, I am all ears.   

 

Yours in Friendship, Unity and Christian Charity,  

 

 

Rick Connell 
 
PS: we could use some volunteers to help out at the Irish Whispa 
event (March 2) and the next Red Cross Blood Drive (March 15th): 
light work in both cases.  Contact me for more info.    
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LAOH President’s Message 

 
Dear Sisters,  
January 31st, is one of the most beautiful nights of the year - the Eve of St Brigid’s 
Day - when so many customs & traditions are performed in anticipation & in honor 
of St Brigid’s Day, February 1st. Her feast day marks the traditional beginning of 
Spring in Ireland. The one famous tradition is the making of St. Brigid’s crosses out 
of rushes. People believed in olden days that these crosses would protect their 
thatched homes from fire. 
 
I wish all our newly elected officers much success for the new term and I would like 
to thank our outgoing officers for their hard work and dedication; Caitlin Donovan 
(Mistress at arms) and Barbara Poirier (Treasurer). 
 
We have planned an impromptu pot luck meeting for Monday, February 10, at 7 PM. 
An email with more details will sent out soon. 
 
Please mark your calendar for Thursday, February 20, at 7 PM. Peadar Thompson, 
author of “Lost Gaels”, a research project on the GAA members killed during the 
Conflict in Ireland. This is the first endeavor of LAOH and AOH working with the 
GAA. The National Boards of AOH and LAOH are working with the local AOH and 
LAOH divisions for the US-wide book tour. Watertown is the first stop for the tour. 
Please help promote the event and bring your friends and family. It’s a public event. 
 
The next State Board meeting will be in Lowell on Sunday, March 2, at 1 PM. Please 
let me know if you are interested in attending for carpooling. Our next scheduled 
monthly meeting will be held on Monday, March 10, at 7 PM.  
 
Would you like to be more involved? Are you interested in volunteering for a 
committee or helping at an event? Let me know. 
 
As always, please keep our brother and sister Hibernians in your prayers who are 
dealing with illness or hardship. If you know of a member who is not well, please 
reach out to me, Rita Stacy, and Lori Moran so a card can be sent and to check in 
with that person.  
 
Do not forget to keep your dues up to date. Your dues must be paid no later 
than April 15, or there will be a late fee of $5. You can pay your 2025 dues by 
check. Please make checks payable to LAOH Division 14 and mail to LAOH 
Division 14, Attention: Ellen Ridge, P.O. Box 11, Watertown, MA 02471. Better yet, 
come to a meeting and enjoy the company of your fellow members. The dues are $30 
up to and including age 64 and $25 for ages 65 and over.  
 
In Friendship, Unity, and Christian Charity, 
 

DeeDee 
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Rick Connell: Division Chair of the Freedom For All Ireland  
and Political Education Committee 

Political Education (PE): In today’s PE section, and with the recent efforts to 
support a Gaza ceasefire, I want to explain why Ireland is clashing with the 
Israeli government in support of the Palestinian people.  
 
During the Great Hunger (1845–1852), aka the Irish Potato Famine, British 
government policies exacerbated the suffering of the Irish population. While 
the potato blight devastated the primary food source for millions, British 
authorities continued to export vast quantities of Irish-grown food, such as 
grain and livestock, to England, prioritizing profits over humanitarian aid. 
Relief efforts were often minimal, delayed, or conditional on harsh measures, 
such as mandatory labor in workhouses under brutal conditions.  
 
The parallels between Ireland’s history and the Palestinian struggle are 
evident to many Irish people. Both have experienced dispossession of land, 
efforts to suppress their culture and language, and policies that have 
weaponized basic needs like food and resources against their populations. 
Reports from various human rights organizations and international bodies 
have accused Israel of employing starvation as a method of warfare against 
the civilian population in the Gaza Strip, actions that constitute serious 
violations of international humanitarian law. 

• On May 22
nd

, amid increasing international criticism of Israel's actions in 
the Israel–Hamas war, the Irish Government announced that it 
recognized the state of Palestine, in a coordinated action with the 
governments of Norway and Spain. 

• In October, Ireland joined South Africa’s International Court of Justice 
(ICJ) case accusing Israel of committing genocide in Gaza. In late 
December, Israel announced it would close its embassy in Ireland.  

 
In welcoming the news of the ceasefire, President Biden quoted Senator 
George Mitchell who chaired the Irish Peace talks that led to the Good Friday 
Agreement, “seven hundred days of failure and one day of success.” 

Freedom For All Ireland: (FFAI):  A deal was reached between Fianna Fail, 
Fine Gael and Independent factions to form the next Northern Ireland (NI) 
government. Fianna Fail (48 seats) & Fine Gael (38 seats), fell just short of 
the 88 needed to achieve a majority without third-parties. Sinn Fein won 39 
seats, but Fine Gael and Fianna Fail have refused to work with Sinn Fein 
because of their historic ties with the Irish Republican Army during three 
decades of violence in NI. 

https://www.aljazeera.com/news/2024/10/28/south-africas-legal-team-says-intent-is-clear-in-israels-gaza-genocide
https://www.aljazeera.com/news/2024/10/28/south-africas-legal-team-says-intent-is-clear-in-israels-gaza-genocide
https://www.reuters.com/world/israel-says-it-will-close-dublin-embassy-citing-extreme-anti-israel-policies-2024-12-15/
https://apnews.com/article/ireland-government-election-0611679bd42657ba90fa19a9ee08b20e
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Known Members currently in constant care/recovery 

  

 Zita Callahan is now being cared for at Benchmark Senior 
Living at Waltham Crossings which is located at 126 Smith St. 
Waltham, MA 02451. 

 

 Paul Connolly is currently residing at New Horizons Suite 
130 which is located at 400 Hemenway St. Marlborough, MA 01752. 

 

 Ellen Dupuis is currently residing at The Residence at 
Watertown Square 20 Summer St. Rm #505 Watertown, MA 02472. 

 

 Mary Flanagan is currently being cared for at Meadow Green 
Rehab and Nursing Center which is located at 45 Woburn St. 
Waltham, MA 02452. 

 

 Eileen Waldron is experiencing some medical difficulties and 
is being cared for at Benchmark Senior Living at Waltham Crossings 
which is located at 126 Smith St. Waltham, MA 02451. 

 

 Peggy Walsh is unfortunately experiencing some medical 
difficulties at is being cared for at home which is located at 22 Eliot 
St. Watertown, MA 02472. 

  

 
Sick Members and/or shut-in 
Contact Joe McCusker at 508.386.6438.  
For the LAOH please contact. Rita Stacy at 617.230.7408. 

 

   



2025 Division / State Calendar** 

Items in green highlight are Division Events 

Date Time Description Location 
13-Feb 7:30 PM AOH Monthly Meeting Hibernian Hall 
19-Feb 7:30 PM Club Inc. Meeting Hibernian Hall 
20-Feb 7:00 PM  Lost Gaels Book Tour Hibernian Hall 

2-Mar 3:00 PM Irish Whispa Playing in Hall Hibernian Hall 
8-Mar 2:00 PM Tracing your Irish Genealogy Hibernian Hall 

15-Mar 9:00 AM Red Cross Blood Drive Hibernian Hall 
16-Mar 11:00 AM Boston St. Patrick's Day Parade South Boston 

17-Mar TBD St. Patrick's Day celebrations Hibernian Hall 
7-Apr 7:00 PM LAOH Monthly Meeting Hibernian Hall 

10-Apr 7:30 PM AOH Monthly Meeting Hibernian Hall 
12-Apr 5:30 PM Ham-O-Rama Hibernian Hall 
16-Apr 7:30 PM Club Inc. Meeting Hibernian Hall 
26-Apr 10:00 AM State AOH meeting Peabody, MA 
27-Apr 10:00 AM Division 14 Communion Mass St. Patrick's Cathedral 

27-Apr 11:30 AM 
Division 14 Communion 

Breakfast 
Hibernian Hall 

8-May 7:30 PM AOH Monthly Meeting Hibernian Hall 
12-May 7:00 PM LAOH Monthly Meeting Hibernian Hall 
21-May 7:30 PM Club Inc. Meeting Hibernian Hall 
26-May 9:00 AM AOH Memorial Day Mass Sandbanks Cemetery  

26-May 1:00 PM 
Watertown Memorial Day 

Parade 
City Hall, Watertown 

30-May    AOH / LAOH State Convention Irish Village in Hyannis  
9-Jun 7:00 PM LAOH Monthly Meeting Hibernian Hall 

12-Jun 7:30 PM AOH Monthly Meeting Hibernian Hall 
21-Jun 11:00 AM John Boyle O'Reily Mass Holyhood Cemetery,  
2-Aug 9:00 AM Red Cross Blood Drive Hibernian Hall 

26-Sep 1:15 PM Annual Golf Outing Fundraiser Wayland CC 
2-Aug 9:00 AM Red Cross Blood Drive Hibernian Hall 

21-Nov 6:30 PM Annual Turkey Shoot Hibernian Hall 
7-Dec 1:00 PM Children's Christmas Party Hibernian Hall 

**Note: This is an abbreviated summary of the upcoming events.  
More details are found later in the back of this document.  



Visit our Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/
aohdiv14 for a full list of upcoming Division Events. 

https://www.facebook.com/aohdiv14
https://www.facebook.com/aohdiv14


March Cultural Events 

Visit our Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/
aohdiv14 for a full list of upcoming Division Events. 

https://www.facebook.com/aohdiv14
https://www.facebook.com/aohdiv14


Visit our Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/
aohdiv14 for a full list of upcoming Division Events. 

https://www.facebook.com/aohdiv14
https://www.facebook.com/aohdiv14
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2025 Calendar Program 

Only 23 
Calendars left..! 



Upcoming Division & Cultural Events 

Items in green highlight are Division Events 



Upcoming Division & Cultural Events 

Items in green highlight are Division Events 



Upcoming Division & Cultural Events 

Items in green highlight are Division Events 



Beginner Irish dance classes for children age 4 and up are held at Hibernian 
Hall (151 Watertown St, Watertown) every Tuesday beginning at 5:15 PM.  

For more information contact Lisa Chapin at (781) 443-2841,  by email at 
osheachaplin@hotmail.com or visit the website for more information.  

Support our AOH Partners 

mailto:osheachaplin@hotmail.com
https://www.oscirishdance.com/
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Please support these establishments 
who have supported the Hibernians! 

Paddy’s Pub 
95 Elm St. 

West Newton, MA 
617-965-6444 

Donohue’s 
87 Bigelow Ave. 
Watertown, MA 
617-924-4900 

O’Hara’s Pub 
1185 Walnut St. 

Newton, MA 
617-965-6785 

The Dooliner Pub 
 7 West St. 

Newton, MA 
857-297-2709 

Devlin’s Restaurant 
332 Washington St. 

Brighton, MA 
617-779-8822 

The Warren Tavern 
2 Pleasant St. 

Charlestown, MA 
617-241-8142 

DiCeeca Brothers 
 Catering 

Somerville, MA 
781-789-9907 

Deveney & Sons 
Monuments 

Waltham, MA 
781-891-9876 


